
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION 

(CCREA) 

MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 17, 2018 

 

The Monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, September 17, 2018 at the West 

Cobb Senior Center.  President called the meeting to order at 10:30am. 

Invocation was given by Tom Alexander followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag by 

Melvin Holton. 

Welcome:  new members and special guest:  Mearia Howell, Information Service and Pat 

Sweeney, Fire Department.  Welcome Aboard!!  Special guest/speaker for today:  Retired 

Georgia Supreme Court Chief Justice Harris Hines. 

Under the weather/special needs:  Pray for all members under weather and pray comfort to 

the family of our deceased members. 

Birthdays and anniversaries:  Celebrating birthdays for September, Dan Streett and Virgil 

Moon. 

Program: Bob Beard introduced our special guest speaker today, Georgia Supreme Court 

Chief Justice Harris Hines. 

Chief Justice Harris Hines was appointed to the Supreme Court of Georgi on July 26, 1995, 

by Governor Zell Miller, to succeed Willis B. Hunt Jr. former Chief Justice. He was sworn in 

as Chief Justice on January 6, 2017 by Governor Nathan Deal.  Prior to his appointment to 

the Supreme Court, Chief Justice Hines served as a Superior Court Judge and a State Court 

Judge in the Cobb Judicial Circuit.  Chief Justice Hines was appointed to the State Court of 

Cobb County by Governor Jimmy Carter and was later elected to the Superior Court of the 

Cobb Judicial Circuit.  An Atlanta native, Chief Justice Hines graduated from W. Grady High 

School in 1961.  He graduated from Emory University in 1965 and received his Juris Doctor 

degree from Emory University School of Law in 1968. 

Secretary Report:  Minutes was distributed. Motion was made to accept the minutes and 

second – motion passed. 

Treasurer Report:  As of September 17, 2018 we have $7354.35 in the bank. Motion was made 

and second to accept the report – motion passed. 

President Reida spoke on the Committees: 

     By-Laws Committee: 

 David Stone, Chair 

 Roswell Story 

 Bill Pardue 



     Election Committee: 

 Melvin Holton, Chair 

 Shirley Morrison 

 Roswell Story 

      

    Audit Committee: 

 Stuart Witham, Chair 

 Dan Streett 

 Bob Galante 

 Judy Sheppard 

The Elections are in November, if you are interest in serving on any of these committee, please 

let Melvin Holton know. 

Defensive Driving, please sign up with the Secretary if interested. Need 20 participants           

Flu Shots – Hope to have them in October when HR come. 

Senior Discounts list on the website – need to update it. 

Should be receiving new Medicare Cards. 

 

Next meetings:  October 15
th

 - HR – Tony Hagler, Tressie Bloodworth, Pat Cromer and Keith        

     Mazonkey. This will be our open enrollment meeting 

                           November 19
th

 – Bill Volckmann – Finance 

                           December 17
th

 – “Christmas Luncheon” catered by Flavorful Events 

 

Drawing for gift card: “Congratulations to Stacey Dearborn” 

 

PAY DUES! 

SILENCE YOUR PHONES! 

THANKS TO JUDY SHEPPARD FOR TREATS 

Meeting adjourned at 11:40a.m. 

 

Have a blessed Day! 

Secretary 

Jo Ann Mann 


